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Konczyc. In a red field, seven black
ostrich feathers, fanned together as a bush; Helmet decoration: the
coat of arms image. It is said about its origin: Originally there
was only an ostrich feather in this ancient Czech coat of arms.
When Wandalin Mniszech had fought with honors in Charlemagne's army
for seven years , he added six more ostrich feathers to his coat of
arms. Around 1550 Mikolaj Mniszech came to Poland from Groß-Konczyc
near Freistad in Bohemia and stayed there. In Poland, only the
Mniszech have this coat of arms.





Jabłonowski of the Grzymała
Coat of Arms (Vol. 11 p. 180-184)



Jabłonowski of the Coat of
Arms of Grzymała . From one house, since ancient times, two tribes
existed in the kingdoms of Galicia and Lodomeria and in the kingdom
of Poland in 1843, and they have estates in these kingdoms. There
are directs from the Grzymalczyks, they were heirs in Pogorzelce
and Strzelka, after they bought the land from Jabłonów, as was
customary in the old centuries, they were called Grzymalczyks from
Jabłonowski. They nested in the Płock Voivodeship and in Podlasie,
and most often in Nurska Ziemia. Authentic documents kept in the
family archive of Józef Jabłonowski in Rawa Ruska in Galicia prove
the high standard of this house.



Starting from the list of
the main line of the Grzymalczyk family, which is included in both
Grzymała and Potulickie, we include here the further line of
Grzymalczyk Jabłonowski from the document dated in Curia SRM
Nurensis 1624, where the following procedure is expressed comes:
Szymon Grzymała de Jabłonów Jabłonowski, Notarius Terrae
Nurenificnsis, olimislaim de eadem Jabłonów Jabłonowski Castellani
Zarnoviensis filius, olim car Andreae Grzymała de praedicta
Jabłonów, Castellani Posnaniensis, nepos, jam vero olim Przeclai
Grzymała de eadem Jabłonow Scotiensis Anna Calissiensis
Palatinisie; atque olim Dobrogosti Grzymała de Jabłonów Castellani
Vislicensis abnepos, villae Kołaki in Districtu Drohicensi,
Palatinatu Podlachiae, constantis haeres; - had the same Szymon
Grzymała de Jabłonów Jabłonowski for his wife Katarzyna and
Wojsławawa, the first wife of Jakub Kuczyński, from whom he
fathered a daughter Anna, married to Mikołaj Kiszka, Starost from
Drohicki, and two sons: 1. Tomasz Jäger from Nurska country, same
son Adam . 2. Andrzej Grzymała de Jabłonów Jabłonowski Gladifer
Terrae Nurensis Castellanus Połanecens. associated with Urszula
Skiwska, as evidenced by the document from the Drohicki files of
1692, where the higher procedure is also mentioned verbatim in the
following documents. The same Andrzej Grzymała de Jabłonów
Jabłonowski Gladifer Terrae Nurensis Castellanus Połanecens left
three sons with Urszula Skiwska: the first Stanisław Vexillifer
Trembowelski, related to Katarzyna Bogatko, of the Prawdzic coat of
arms [p. 181] the daughter of Kazimierz Bogatka, the Staroste from
Kiślacki, the Colonel of the Crown Guard, the heir of the town of
Drzewica and the villages of Strzyżowe and Strzyżówka in
Opoczyńskie, and from Sydonia nee the great Kończyce von der
Lemberger Staroste and from Urszula countianka de Ortenburg
Salamanch ; From this Katarzyna Bogatkówna he fathered three sons:
a) Jabłonowski Abt. b) Andrzej, the castellan from Połaniecki,
received the castellan from Połanieck after his grandfather
Andrzej, who died in 1773. c) Roch Michał with two names Grzymała
in Jabłonowo Jabłonowski, castellan from Wiślicki, Starosta from
Korsuński, Bulkowski and a knight of the Order of St. Stanislaus;
from the N. Emperor of Roman Maria Theresia 1779. Count Imperii
with the furthest descendants; as evidenced by a diploma of the
same monarch dated 2 January 1779.



of which in the center of
the upper part is a two-headed black eagle with an open beak, red
tongue hanging out, spread wings, outstretched claws and a
decorative tail. On the shield-covered crown of the same count
(adorned with nine pearls) are three bachelor's badges open and
hung with gold jewels, adorned with Chełmy, the first left side of
which is turned and which is yellow, i.e. golden, and red, i.e.
ruby red, artificially produced and hanging on both sides. The lid
is decorated with the three ruby towers described above, both
slightly inclined and behind which project five curved ostrich
feathers, of which the first, third and fifth are yellow or golden,
the second and fourth are red or ruby red. On the middle one, just
placed, black and gold with [p. 182] on either side with a hanging
lid wearing a helmet, the two-headed black eagle described above is
depicted in the shield above. On the third right side, turned and
equal to the first cover, decorated with Chełm, stands the armed
hero described above, in the right side he holds his saber ready to
cut, while the left side leans over his hips to the right. The
shield is held by two upright looking natural tigers etc.




Titel



Coat of Arms of
Princes Wiśniowiecki (Vol. 9 p. 345-363)



The Coat of Arms of the Dukes of Wiśniowiecki . The
moon should be turned with both horns down, while its shoulder is
directed up, in its center a star with six rays, on its shoulder is
a triple cross, that is, one in a straight line, two across, one on
one Side, the other on the other, in a red field, on the helmet of
the ducal miter, they describe it as follows: Fern. in the fol.
1147. About the Coat of Arms. f. 649. Approx. volume. 1. Fol. 524.
Koyalov. at MS. The princes of Wiśniowiecki, Zbarazcy, Poryccy and
[p. 346] The Woroniecki family did not all use this coat of arms in
the same way: because Bielski says fol. 521. that the shield of
their coat of arms should be divided into four parts, in the first
part from the right side of the shield ordinary Lithuanian pogoń:
in the second on the left side the moon without a star, as
described above , the cross on it is just a duel : lower, under
Pogoń in the third line also the moon, under the moon in the fourth
line Pogonia Litewska, Jakoż and Kojałowicz in MS. testifies that
he saw the coat of arms of the Zbarazki family, in which there was
only a half circle, not the moon, and on it an ordinary cross. They
used Pogoń Litewska in the coat of arms earlier, I'm sure: because
they draw their path from the blood of Lithuanian princes, as you
will see below; but when and on what occasion the moon with the
star and the cross appropriated the honor of these princely houses
nobody writes; Confirm that Okolski namie, that Korybut, the
brother of Władysław Jagiełło the Polish king, removed the first
pogonia from his coat of arms and brought the Polish eagle to this
place, but he does not endorse any other famous author, although we
would allow Okolski to, but we still have no news from where and by
whom the moon and star shone in this coat of arms, which, according
to Okolski, put them on the eagle's chest. But even that is not
certain what the same author cites. Remember, righteous ones, that,
having rejected schismatic errors and reconciled with the Roman
Church, they threw away the Ruthenian cross from the moon and star:
for what a star, and not the cross itself, for what a cross that
belongs schism, but what for only the Zbarazzi princes, not the
Wiśniowiecki family? I would understand that this variation of the
Lithuanian hunt into the moon described above only happened around
1500. By the time Constantine, Prince of Ostrog, Voivode of
Trotsky, Grand Hetman of Lithuania, upon his return from the long
Moscow captivity, changed his equestrian coat of arms to another,
and the other princes in Volhynia who followed his path did the
same, since this coat of arms has something similar, or only with
the tip, with the coat of arms of the Ostrogsky princes. what the
same author quotes. Remember, righteous ones, that, having rejected
schismatic errors and reconciled with the Roman Church, they threw
away the Ruthenian cross from the moon and star: for what a star,
and not the cross itself, for what a cross that belongs schism, but
what for only the Zbarazzi princes, not the Wiśniowiecki family? I
would understand that this variation of the Lithuanian hunt into
the moon described above only happened around 1500. By the time
Constantine, Prince of Ostrog, Voivode of Trotsky, Grand Hetman of
Lithuania, upon his return from the long Moscow captivity, changed
his equestrian coat of arms to another, and the other princes in
Volhynia who followed his path did the same, since this coat of
arms has something similar, or only with the tip, with the coat of
arms of the Ostrogsky princes. what the same author quotes.
Remember, righteous ones, that, having rejected schismatic errors
and reconciled with the Roman Church, they threw away the Ruthenian
cross from the moon and star: for what a star, and not the cross
itself, for what a cross that belongs schism, but what for only the
Zbarazzi princes, not the Wiśniowiecki family? I would understand
that this variation of the Lithuanian hunt into the moon described
above only happened around 1500. By the time Constantine, Prince of
Ostrog, Voivode of Trotsky, Grand Hetman of Lithuania, upon his
return from the long Moscow captivity, changed his equestrian coat
of arms to another, and the other princes in Volhynia who followed
his path did the same, since this coat of arms has something
similar, or only with the tip, with the coat of arms of the
Ostrogsky princes. They threw the Russian cross from the moon and
from the star: what is the star for and not the cross itself, what
is the cross for which does not belong to the schism, for which
only the Zbarazh princes, not the Wiśniowiecki family? I would
understand that this variation of the Lithuanian hunt into the moon
described above only happened around 1500. By the time Constantine,
Prince of Ostrog, Voivode of Trotsky, Grand Hetman of Lithuania,
upon his return from the long Moscow captivity, changed his
equestrian coat of arms to another, and the other princes in
Volhynia who followed his path did the same, since this coat of
arms has something similar, or only with the tip, with the coat of
arms of the Ostrogsky princes. They threw the Russian cross from
the moon and from the star: what is the star for and not the cross
itself, what is the cross for which does not belong to the schism,
for which only the Zbarazh princes, not the Wiśniowiecki family? I
would understand that this variation of the Lithuanian hunt into
the moon described above only happened around 1500. By the time
Constantine, Prince of Ostrog, Voivode of Trotsky, Grand Hetman of
Lithuania, upon his return from the long Moscow captivity, changed
his equestrian coat of arms to another, and the other princes in
Volhynia who followed his path did the same, since this coat of
arms has something similar, or only with the tip, with the coat of
arms of the Ostrogsky princes.



All agree that Korybut at the baptism of Dmitri,
son of Olgierd the Lithuanian prince, born of Princess Maria Twer,
grandson of Gedymin, great-grandson of Witenes, brother and a
mother of Jagiełło, the king of Poland, father of this precious
princely families. Put them in Gvagnin. Chronic Prussia. Paprocki
in the garden with its fol. 208. He turns to Korybut, his son
Kiejstut and the brother of Witold, the Lithuanian prince, and adds
that there are four sons left for Korybut: Patrykj, Fiedor, Zygmunt
and Wasil. Of these, according to Patrykj, he remained without
heirs, Zygmunt was a great Lithuanian prince, killed by [p. 347]
Czartoryski, Fiedor was the prince of Nesvizh, he founded Vineyard
and Zbaraż, he had a son, Daszek, and this one Wasil: but the
author forgot what he had written in his book about coats of arms.
591. that there were six sons of Kiejstut, Vytautas, Grand Duke of
Lithuania, Patrykj childless, Zygmunt, Duke of Lithuania, killed by
Czartoryski, Totwil, Wołzyń and Wojdat, he did not mention Korybut,
not even whom he wanted to have in the garden as Kiejstuts
Grandsons and Korybut's sons, here her sons sons of Kiejstut and
better called Patryk and Zygmunt, the Lithuanian prince. Below,
fol. 649. clearly says that Korybut was Olgierd's son, which they
agree on: Stryikov. lib. 12. Cap. 13. Koyalov. Par. 1. lib. 8.
Dlugosz, lib. 10th fol. 61. ca. and others. Still Potocki in
Centur. virus. fol. 104. made a mistake when the Wiśniowiecki
princes were drawn to the Koriatowicz family, but those of Koriat
son of Gedymin led their chain, as it was said in their place, and
those of Korybut, prince Siewierski, whose five sons were counted
by Kojalov. at MS.



Zygmunt Korybut was elected King of Bohemia, the
fourth is the son of Dmitri Korybut, King Jagiełło's nephew, as
Długosz clearly says in 1422. The one who was supported by the army
of Witold, the Lithuanian prince and money, with the consent of the
king Jagiełło, off to Bohemia for the first rumor. As Zygmunt
approached, the heart of the imperial army fell so much that the
towns of Ostroh in Moravia , when they were conquered, not only ran
away, but also burned down all war machines attack and retreated to
Hungary. So Zygmunt stormed Korybut, having entered Moravia,
Wińczów and being well equipped with the place and people, and to
avoid Zygmunt avoiding him and to capture his cavalry, he let go of
the frightened other fortresses and surrendered himself zygmunt .
Later, when de Praga approached, he was accepted by all Czechs with
unspeakable joy as lord, the keys of the city of Prague and the
government dedicated to him: how beautiful he appeared to everyone
there. Zygmunt, the city of Prague in better order, in good [p.
348] to the merciful, to the wicked, and to the guilty, he seemed
to be the kindest. And since the Kartschen castle, named after the
imperial army, confidently left, Sigismund did not surrender, he
decided to use it by force, as long as all the rights and
privileges of the Czech state were contained in it. The siege
maintained his siege for six months, stubbornly stood by him, love
and great poverty and illnesses worried her very much, but Frédéric
Margrave Brandenburg, who had stormed into Bohemia with his army,
chased the Sigismunders out of this fortress, but when Marcin Pope
also asked King Jagiełło to insist that Emperor Sigismund confirm
the new pact with the king in Kesmark. - Zygmunt Korybut of the
Czech Republic, from Jagiełło to Poland, was brought back: although
he expected the king of Dobrzyń to grant him an award as a reward
for his withdrawal from the Bohemian crown, the Polish states
strongly resisted. Seeing himself headless and without strength,
the Kingdom of Bohemia invited him again with private letters, he
came to a large post office of his people, and he crushed the
Misnoeans, he captured Gliwice in Silesia and other strongholds,
but soon after, King Jagiełło asked to join himself that he helped
the Czechs against him and returned to Lithuania. There, in the
context of a civil war between Świdrygiełło and Zygmunt
Kiejstutowicz for the Duchy of Lithuania, which matched each other,
Svidrygiełła was captured as a party when he supported in word and
deed, as well as a great cavalier of experiments in the frenzy of
war, near Vilnius and drowned in a river in 1435. He was also known
as Zydimin. Dlugosz lib. 11. and 12. Koyalov. His daughter Helena
was behind Janusz, the Duke of Racibórz. Dlugosz lib. 11th fol.
409



Teodor Korybut, Prince Siewierski, fifth son of
Dymitr. Paprocki calls him Prince Nesvizhki, and there is evidence
that he founded Vineyard and Zbaraż, Paprocki Kojałow. at MS. but
it is also said that when there was a feud between him and king
Jagiełło, he came to a battle in which Fiedor was defeated, and
even from Bracław and Kremenets in 1430, which cities on such an
occasion according to Stryjkov still his father were . lib. 14.
Cap. 2. as Okolski quotes, they got. Vytautas, the Grand Duke of
Lithuania, wanting to expand his state, sent to Wladimir, the
Prince of Kiev, Teodor Koriatowicz and Dmitri Korybut, who was
involved in the Siewierszczyzna in Nowogród, so that they would pay
him a tribute, which if they wanted not, he thought of them in the
war, putting pressure on him: then he exerted his power on Dimitri
Korybut, whom he beat in Niedokudowo, and then when he locked
himself in Nowogrodzki Castle, storming him and him with his wife
and his children in [p. 349] 1393. and he did not release him
quickly, until after the mediation of the parents of Dymitrowa's
impostors, that is, Alexander the Duke of Rzezański, and Kolcha,
Korybut gave up the Nowogrodzki state, and instead Vytautas
released him to Bracław, Winnica, Sokolec and Krzemieniec, as and
Cromer lib. 15. He says about himself that he saw, among other
things, royal privileges, a guarantee from Alexander, the Duke of
Rzezański, given to King Jagiellon for Korybut. What if this is the
case, Paprocki is wrong when the founder of Vinnitsa wants a son,
Dymitry Fiedor, when the winery was established long before that,
and Okolski says that Dymitr Korybut, both Wiśniowiecki and
Zbarazki -Burg who was the first to put high. Kojałowicz adds that
this Fiedor was captured in the Wilkomierskie fields during the war
between Michał's son Zygmunt Kiejstutowicz and Świdrygiełło from
Świdrygiełło. The son of Fiedor, nee Princess Tver, Daszko or
Daniel, who left three sons, the first seed; Before that, according
to the genealogy of this house, they were given the former Kołodno,
Mszana and new Wołoczysca estates, which with Chwenna, Princess
Kowieńska left not only Mina, an only daughter, who was appointed
for life by Prince Ostrogski. The second sultan, he came to
Wiśniowiec, and with the adjoining one, from whom he wrote himself
as a prince in Wiśniowiec, but he left this world without children.
The third Wasil or Bazyli took the elderly from Zbaraż, Morożewce,
Mojsjowce, Wołoczysca departments: he had four sons with Katarzyna,
Semen the younger. Cebrowska heiress in Zahorce and Panasowce lived
sterilis, the second Fiedor, from which Princes Porycki and
Woroniecki. The third elder Semen, who took Zbarazh, became the
father of the princes of the Zbarazhki family, as it should be said
in his place.



Michał, prince of Wiśniowiecki, fourth son of
Bazyli, warlord who, with Konstantyn, duke of Ostrog, hetman of
Lithuania in 1512, and with his four sons, twenty-five thousand
Tatars, struck his head in Wiśniowiec, Kojał. at MS. Kochov. broken
down White. f.52l. like the first of these cupids, he understood
him as one with the other, Michał, the castellan of Kyiv, above the
one below. It is useful to Pastorius in Diadem, Gloriae that he
more than once insulted these enemies with his product, taking away
the crops, freeing vast heaps of captive people, and even more
fiercely taking revenge for Taurica with his people for the damage
done to the lands of was inflicted on Rus; the same goes for him,
Starowol. in Bellat. Sarmatian. fol.:- 187. and more about him, but
he ascribes to him what his grandchildren were. It was four of his
sons from Połubińska that I read in Metrica Wołyńska 1528. to [p.
350] the prince is Fiedor Wiśniowiecki, the starost of Propojski,
the other is also Fiedor the Younger, but both were killed by the
death of the childless. Alexander and Ivan, the Starost by Szyski.
From these, according to the genealogy of this house, Aleksander,
Skorucianek's wife, gave birth to three sons, Aleksander, Michał
and Dymitr: 1. Aleksander, then the son of Talia Aleksander, had
behind him Kapuścianka Aleksandra, the castellan from Bracławska
and the eldest from Owrucka, the daughter of Ewa, Piotr, Duke
Zbarazki (she switched from the schism to the Catholic Church
thanks to the priest Kasper Nahajusz Soc. Jesu in 1395. Annuae
Societ married, and son Adam, who with Aleksandra Chodkiewicz, the
castellan of Vilnius , Żmudski starosta and marshal of Lithuania,
not only had one daughter, Krystyna, she lived in the first
relationship with Maliński, the second with Piotr Daniłowicz, the
crown member she broke with the world in 1654. matronalium virtutum
foemina, as Starowol wrote on her tombstone, in Monum
.fol.763.



Dmitri, the second son of Aleksander of
Skorucianka, Voivode of Wołoski or Hospodar, worthy and the highest
honors, for the most peculiar qualities of both nature and virtue,
but in a special way with generosity and magnanimity of heart he
managed to do so compensate great tycoons, and courage and bravery
brought him incomparable fame: having gathered people who could
wage war at their own expense, he always carried numerous and more
than once victorious Tatar baskets with a saber. Turks and
Wallachians flocked to Poland's annihilation, happily armed
themselves at the Polish frontiers, defended them upon entry, he
held them back: with whom he was fortunate enough to be seduced by
Ivan Vasilyevich, the Tsar of Moscow, with rich promises to his Jan
Zołcinius orat writes Jan Zołcinius orat that he did not refuse the
knightly glory of the greedy prince Dimitri when several Tatar
leaders beat him on the head and forced him to submit to the Moscow
tsar. in funere Sigismundi Augusti Regis fol. 13. Returning from
there, not without considerable favor from his credentials, he went
in 1562 to King Augustus, where he had carried out his expeditions
for him; August received him kindly, and when he fell gravely ill
with water and love, King Weby was such a brave bachelor he did not
lose, he sent his orderlies to him. White. f. 612. Grateful for
this royal grace, Dimitri, having scarcely grown stronger, all went
to the defense of the homeland. He began to fortify Tomakivka of
Ostrow, or an island on the Dnieper. Pastor. de Russia, ubi de
Boristhenis insulin. On this island, according to Bielski, fol.
718. Nizowi Cossacks live the most because it will become their
strongest castle where two rivers flow into the Dnieper, Tyśmien
and Fesen. Donkey fairs, the Tatar Castle [p. 351] of brick, laying
the ashes under it, He threw it out of the ground when the Tartars
left it shortly before because of frequent incursions by the
Cossacks. Atlas Novos in Tabula Borysthenis. He lived with his
people on the other Ostrów, or the Dnieper island, which they call
Chorczyk, so the belts were so glued to the Tatar potholes that
they couldn't haunt Poles with their loot that often. Bielski loc.
cit. and f. 628 adds the pastor. in diadem algae. that this island
was named after her and then called Wisniowiec. Uncle. L. 6.f.250
relates that for the more merciful arrival of the rushing rivers,
the Dniester, the Danube and others, the town on the upper reaches
was the first to be taken by Czajek, made of bison skins, with whom
he because of the ease of the rivers and the clearest rivers, he
could freely employ his people for fishing. Thus, after arming
himself against the enemy, he was terrible not only in strength and
fortune, but also in name. With this name of his glory, inspired by
Wallach, she offered him the Wallachian farm, where her request was
not refused by the great lord of the heart, Dimitri, and not
knowing that the other side of Tomsza belonged to the same state in
a row . She had already surrendered, in a very small post of Poles
and Cossacks, he went to Wołoch: he knew everything about this Tom,
and therefore he had ambushes everywhere, he had spread to the
arrival of Prince Wiśniowiecki, and he was not disappointed in his
hope, having defeated a handful of his Tomasz men, and Dmitri
himself, how ill at the time, with some Polish Junaks, whose noses
and ears he had blown off with rude cruelty, returned free to his
foreign land, Dmitri only the prince with Jan Piasecki of the
Zabawa coat of arms, he sent to Constantinople. He stood there with
a fearless heart, which showed the most there when on the one hand
all the favors of the Turkish tsar, on the other hand cruel death
were shown if the Christian faith had departed from the Muslims and
not embraced the fairy tale; All these were despised by Dimitri,
and the pious lord chose a thousand deaths for himself, and for
this he went across the sea to Galat, hung on an iron hook, hung on
it for three days, praising God and patiently blaspheming Muhammad
and heroically until the Turks can no longer stand his false
contempt. They shot the prophet with their bows; is Bielski 1563.
fol. 614. Starovol. in the Bellator. Sarm. fol. 188. Orichov. at
quincunc 2 Samuel. Twardowski The Awakening of Virtue. Przydają 2.,
As Muza Polska fol. 105. that the Tsar of Turkey himself shot him
with a bow. Stanisl. Tember Chronol. synopsis says that two are
already hanging. Days on the hook he asked for a bow with arrows
with which he had beaten to death some of the leading Turks; [P
352] when he found out about the Turkish Tsar Salim, he wanted to
see such a brave himself, whom Prince Dimitri perceived, the last
arrow that was given to him he fired at him, but his strength was
no longer sufficient for the intended purpose . it failed when the
enraged tyrant ordered him to be shot with his bows: so says
Winkler in Panegir. Michaelis Regis. Gaspar Siemek. Civis bonuses
approx. 9. Koil. and at MS. claims that after his death, having
drawn and divided their hearts, the Turks were devoured to gain the
courage this heroic man had. Historian. Nature. F. Rząmy
certificate. fol. 313. He himself wanted to see such a bachelor of
bravery, who, seeing Prince Dimitri, fired at him the last arrow
that was left to him, but because it was no longer strong enough
for the intended purpose. it failed when the enraged tyrant ordered
him to be shot with his bows: so says Winkler in Panegir. Michaelis
Regis. Gaspar Siemek. Civis bonuses approx. 9. Koil. and at MS.
claims that after his death, having drawn and divided their hearts,
the Turks were devoured to gain the courage this heroic man had.
Historian. Nature. F. Rząmy certificate. fol. 313. He himself
wanted to see such a bachelor of bravery, who, seeing Prince
Dimitri, fired at him the last arrow that was left to him, but
because it was no longer strong enough for the intended purpose. it
failed when the enraged tyrant ordered him to be shot with his
bows: so says Winkler in Panegir. Michaelis Regis. Gaspar Siemek.
Civis bonuses approx. 9. Koil. and at MS. claims that after his
death, having drawn and divided their hearts, the Turks were
devoured to gain the courage this heroic man had. Historian.
Nature. F. Rząmy certificate. fol. 313. Winkler says the same thing
in panegir. Michaelis Regis. Gaspar Siemek. Civis bonuses approx.
9. Koil. and at MS. claims that after his death, having drawn and
divided their hearts, the Turks were devoured to gain the courage
this heroic man had. Historian. Nature. F. Rząmy certificate. fol.
313. Winkler says the same thing in panegir. Michaelis Regis.
Gaspar Siemek. Civis bonuses approx. 9. Koil. and at MS. claims
that after his death, having drawn and divided their hearts, the
Turks were devoured to gain the courage this heroic man had.
Historian. Nature. F. Rząmy certificate. fol. 313



Michał the castellan of Kiev, the starost of
Czerkaski, the third son of Aleksander of Skorucianka, according to
the genealogy of this house, Temberski writes that in 1550 the
Tatars together with Jan Herburt, Aleksander and Prokop devastated
the lands of the Rus' Sieniawski defeated so many of them, that he
captured the chief, the strength of the harvest he won with the
victorious hand. With Prince Konstantin of Ostrog in 1579 he became
violent against Siewierz of Moskovsky, devastating him with fire
and sword: Starodub, Cherniyov and other fortresses. Heindenstein
put him in as castellan. Bracławski, but it seems to me a mistake
that Bracławska was founded by the city of Kijowska for him: I am
sure that in 1569 he was the first castellan of Kyiv in the Lublin
Sejm. He is mentioned in 1581 by Bielski. fol. 780 that he took
Hali Hiereja and with his son, according to genealogy he left two
sons Jerzy and Michał. Fern. v herb. fol. 65.9. says that Zofia
Zienowiczowna, castellan of Połock, was after Michael the prince of
Wiśniowiecki, as many years as I combined I would. he understood
that this was Michael, the castellan. Bielski f. 597. writes when
Sigismund Augustus, the King of Poland, was in Königsberg in 1552
and the Prussian Margrave solemnly treated such a guest for a whole
week at his home, and the gunner so carelessly picked up the mortar
She turned King Augustus around and killed a royal courtier in the
name of Zygmunt, who wore the king's head right next to the king.
How many years have I fought, yes I would. he understood that this
was Michael, the castellan. Bielski f. 597. writes when Sigismund
Augustus, the King of Poland, was in Königsberg in 1552 and the
Prussian Margrave solemnly treated such a guest for a whole week at
his home, and the gunner so carelessly picked up the mortar She
turned King Augustus around and killed a royal courtier in the name
of Zygmunt, who wore the king's head right next to the king. How
many years have I fought, yes I would. he understood that this was
Michael, the castellan. Bielski f. 597. writes when Sigismund
Augustus, the King of Poland, was in Königsberg in 1552 and the
Prussian Margrave solemnly treated such a guest for a whole week at
his home, and the gunner so carelessly picked up the mortar She
turned King Augustus around and killed a royal courtier in the name
of Zygmunt, who wore the king's head right next to the king.



Jerzy castellan of Kyiv, Starost of Kamionacki, son
of Michał, castellan of Kyiv and Starost of Czerkaski. The Lord is
generous of God and His servants: because He first founded the
fathers. Busko Monastery to the Dominicans in 1608, to which he
registered the Derżów estate. OK. Soot. pile. f. 85. In 1614 Łuck
gave way to our college. and own rental house, Hist. coll. Luceor.
and many ornaments were added for the other houses of God from his
box. He did not regret his homeland and his blood when [p. 353] to
the eight thousand Tartars who returned from Podole in 1573 with a
good harvest, he defeated them alone on Easter Monday and defeated
and recaptured them and seized many of them, only three of his
wounded did he save from this distress ; Appointed commissioner for
peace treaties by the Sejm in 1613. constant f. 12. Lord of great
fortune and great science and piety, died 1618. He was linked to
Teodora Czaplikovna for life, but he had not only one daughter, who
died a virgin under the care of Adam's uncle, Prince Wiśniowiecki.
The first George, who rejected the schism, was reconciled with the
Roman Church: his tombstone from Nestervar was written by Starowol.
in Monum. so from Załozce, as Okolski says. Michał, the starosta of
Owrucki, the brother of castellan Jerzy, the latter who had entered
into a marriage contract with Regina Mohilanka, the daughter of the
hospodar Wołoski, Jeremy Mohiła, when he was eliminated by Wołosz
and from these and Wołoch governments, rallied the army, and there
he had won some skirmishes successfully, but returned to his state
after Duke Michael dragged his people away from Wallachia, then the
wave returned to Jeremy again, and again with Duke Samuel Korecki
he entered Wallachia, where he was destroyed by the hardships of
war, he went to eternal peace, Starowol. in Bellat. Sarm. fol. 228.
that is, as Tward's Wake of Virtue wills, in porcellan infected by
his own; from Mohylanka he had a daughter, Anna Zbigniew. She was
married to Firlej, the Starost of Lublin, and their son Jeremy
Michał, apparently so were the other two, Aleksander Tomasz and
Jerzy Krzysztof, who were included with the same Jeremi in Kraków
in 1629 in the album of the Municipality of S. Barbara in the
parish album with S. Barbara.



Jeremi Michał, the voivode of Ruski, Przemyski,
Kaniowski, Prasny Starost, son of Michał, the Starost of Owrucki,
after whose death in 1616 he wanted Piasecki fol. 297. when he soon
lost his brother too; with his sister he was cared for by
Konstantyn, the voivode of Russky, his uncle; then lessons in
Lemberg schools. Thanks to our fathers he rejected the schism: he
was sent to other countries, polished most in the war works of the
time, examined the Dutch arsenals, looked at the fortifications,
felt the ranks of the foreign troops, as if he felt it around his
beautiful homeland to save, he was most useful to learn, at least
last time; after returning to his home country. Fortune, the course
of knightly glory in 1634. began with the Moscow expedition; in
five thousand. of people who entered the enemy border and smashed
or crushed Moscow, the cities and towns that were near Putywel on
his way or. he burned: and again in the same year to [p. 354] on a
trip to Moscow, having teamed up with Łukasz Żółkiewski in several
thousand of you, just as the lord of a great fortune, Kursko,
Rylsk, Siewsko, Moscow cities and other routes turned to ashes,
therefore Palej called him Moscow : With this advantage he (as he
himself admitted to Władysław IV King of Poland) made fear in them,
Jeremi, that they rush into treaties with great Latinity. And
further against the Cossacks at Starzcz in 1637 he bravely fought,
and in 1643, when Omer Aga, the Tatar commander in ten thousand
Ukraine, made a great booty of it; Jeremi, having severed the
returning man's belts, lost all crops and released the captives on
the day of the Lord's transfiguration. Omer's son, Bajram Kasha,
was taken into this skirmish and sent by Jeremy to Zygmunt, the son
of Władysław the king. The Omer Agians were defeated again in 1644
at Ochmatów. On January 30, when they were hit on the head,
according to Brachel, this brave man helped the most with his
bravery and a victorious saber. Story. l.6. pastor. Diadem. gloriae
fol. 785. Clever. f. 847 and Koniecpolski Hetman, who called him
his defender: on this occasion a horse was killed near Jeremi. And
when the peasant uprising against this Fatherland was defeated, so
that it would not burst into fire near Żołnin, Mnoho, Śleporod,
Norzyca, it suppressed its first sparks, and in Kumejki, Łubna
Konstantynów, Pryłuka, Niemirów, too, it frightened many others
from the frivolous league. After the suppression of our army near
Korsuń in 1648, three thousand of them, for seven months he kept
numerous bands of Cossacks, demolished them and not in one place in
one place, which prevented the enemy from penetrating so deeply
into this homeland, as he had assumed. After Pilawiecka, Zamość
valiantly defended himself against the Cossacks, after capturing
their leaders Krzywonos and Pukan, he had Krzywoszapa and Ganda
impaled on a stake for fear of others, and carried away a
considerable part of his self-confident people at Machnówka.
Zbarazkie siege, as with a big heart, as with a fearless advantage,
as with a wise industry, it is difficult to pronounce all the
tricks at first, because he was shot in the leg, the last one left
the field: the question remained however, where he worked more,
whether he hunted day and night with an enemy so numerous, or with
the Polish cavalry, which remained in this siege long unpaid,
reassuring; What is certain is that he seriously convinced them,
even with promises and various gifts, that they fought back with
unbroken courage to the end. Then again at Beresteczek, when
Chmielnicki armed a large army to destroy Poland, Prince Jeremi [p.
355], after asking King Jan Kazimierz to be the first to rub
shoulders with his people, he hit them so hard that he broke
through their most prominent ranks and paved the way to memorable
victory over the Cossacks with his saber with our saber : The last
was his triumphant battle in 1651. On August 22 he spent eight days
in Pawołoczy, exhausted, at the age of 39 he went to heaven in
triumph. The Lord is as great in all his exploits as we esteem,
also in those who are jealous of his fortune, and hate no less; who
he lived, or how often he triumphed with his enemies, he never
conquered, and so he grew with his triumphs. Still king in
Władysławs, when Jeremi went to Warsaw in a large group of Rus'
nobility, jealous mouths made him pretend to learn something about
equal rights, which occupied Władysław's heart so much that during
his lifetime, or Auf Because of his well-deserved achievement, he
has always looked to how he can make an impact more than others.
Also Jan Kazimierz Król, that his election in 1649 favored prince
Karl Zygmunt more than he did, recorded his resentment so deeply in
his memory that no bloody work done for him, victorious toil and
hardship could never solve them. The common vote, worthy of more
than a club, is therefore gone. Under the captivity of the hetmans,
he was regimentated by the Polish knights and elected O0 in
Lemberg. St. Bernard, and here they offended. However, the effect
showed how much it hurt Poland, that at that time it did not know
the Polish Hector from the rule of the Polish army, it would be
happier in the distance. After all, Koniecpolski and Potocki
Hetmans planted his courage in their first honor, glory. His works
were captured: Michał Fiedorowicz and Aleksy Michałowicz, his son,
the Moscow tsars sent their envoys to him. Rakocy, the prince of
Transylvania, Teuderdar, the treasurer of the Ottoman port, and
Ślangierej Khan Tatarski felt like great warriors. He boasted to
Rome that he was admired for his unbroken courage, although after
his death only envy would admit that he was. Lord without
exaggeration. With heroic and moral virtues they kept the league in
him. Bacchus and Venus, noxious war monsters such as he hated
himself, wanted them as far from his lair as possible. For the
cavalry he combined severity with kindness to the wicked, and in
all his adventures with great power he scattered a hundred and
eighty thousand of his intrata among the knights. people, and if
for a while he had no money to buy five OO. Saint Bernards, like
many important soldiers from Tatar captivity, their wedding ring,
which they gave each other from the Zamojski treasury [p. 356]
readily offered. He also financed it in Przyłuka OO. Dominikanov,
Okol. Soot. pile. fol. The 57th churches in Łubno, Rumno, Lochwica
and in Wiśniowiec started building a beautiful basilica, but he
threw up this Cossack wrath, erected and donated parish churches in
White Stone and Moszna. On Saturdays he used to join the battle and
he had it as a sure sign of his victory and therefore he always
celebrated this day with special devotion. They wrote a canon about
him. in Classico sepulchrali, parish priest. in diadem. glories.
Janczyński in MS. which adds about him that he was in danger more
than once. of life from the popes of Russia, who stubbornly
insisted on being hereditary from their ancestors, he renounced the
schism. Potoc. century virus. f. 89. Temberski Stanisl. in the
Chronicle where it also says that when the spur grew between this
Jeremi and Kazanowski for the goods of Rumno called near Moscow,
Jeremi saw how the royal heart encouraged Kazanowski to prefer
Kazanowski armed twelve thousand soldiers, but Władysław calmed the
disagreements between them in 1635 : So when the prince had left
the king's estate, he wanted to pave the way to Moscow, He sent his
men to cut down the forests and thus widen the road: Moscow
defended him , but Jeremi, having sent more of his men, expelled
Moscow, not without a defeat, about which the Tsar of Moscow
complained about Prince Wiśniowiecki before Władysław IV. He
replied: Prince Jeremi has a greater right to Moscow than the Tsar
of Moscow on Rumno. Whenever an adventure happened in that
homeland, he used to say: Calamitas Patriae, lamentatio est
Jeremiae. He was united for life with Gryzelda Zamojska, Tomasz
Grand Chancellor of the Crown, whose daughter, Prince Jeremi has a
greater right to Moscow than the Tsar of Moscow to Rumno. Whenever
an adventure happened in that homeland, he used to say: Calamitas
Patriae, lamentatio est Jeremiae. He was united for life with
Gryzelda Zamojska, Tomasz Grand Chancellor of the Crown, whose
daughter, Prince Jeremi has a greater right to Moscow than the Tsar
of Moscow to Rumno. Whenever an adventure happened in that
homeland, he used to say: Calamitas Patriae, lamentatio est
Jeremiae. He was united for life with Gryzelda Zamojska, Tomasz
Grand Chancellor of the Crown, their daughter



Michał the King of Poland; He will be talked about
elsewhere, where about the Polish kings. (?)



Ivan the Starost from Szyska, son of Michał,
brother of Aleksander and two Fiedor as mentioned above; I don't
think Biel writes that about him. fol. 590. and Orichov. that in
1549 in Peremirka the castle had neither so many people to
withstand the large crowd of Tatars, nor ammunition as he was going
to you this time. Suddenly, having attacked with a violent impulse,
he and his wife surrendered, but then, coming out of captivity, not
in one place, he surrendered. They are well marked by revenge for
their harm, the husband was born just for war. I understand that
this Ivan Nastazja Olizarówna, the widow of Janusz, Duke of Kowel,
had Sanguszka behind him when I spoke in the Olizary. The genealogy
of the Czartoryski princes also says that Prince Ivan Wiśniowiecki
took Magdalena Deszpotowna, who [p. 357] after his death she
married Aleksander Czartoryski. This Ivan's daughter, How many
years do I get from the calculator Katarzyna, which around 1540 to
Grzegorz Aleksandrowicz Chodkiewicz, then starost of Tykociński,
and then castellan from Vilnius and hetman of the priesthood, Fr.
Litewski, with whom he had good Kniehinin Had a dowry, as I read in
Monim. Coll. Don Jon. According to genealogy, there were two sons,
Jędrzej and Constantine. Paprocki is also one of them, and
Twardowski's Wake of Virtue is known from him; terrible pogrom of
the Tatars, man of war. Paprocki is also one of them, and
Twardowski's Wake of Virtue is known from him; terrible pogrom of
the Tatars, man of war. Paprocki is also one of them, and
Twardowski's Wake of Virtue is known from him; terrible pogrom of
the Tatars, man of war.



Jędrzej, Voivode of Volyn, Starost of Łuck, son of
Ivan the Starost of Szyski, signed a letter from Infeudat with this
title in 1578. King Stefan, and before that the first castellan of
Wołyń, decided in 1569 at the Lublin Sejm, where he signed the
union of Lithuania with the crown. constant f. 170. and 1572. at
Paproc. fol. 524. Following in the footsteps of his ancestors,
greedy for knightly glory, with Stefan Batory, in battle against
Moscow near Pleszków, 1581. Nicholas Khostovin of the Moscow
infantry was captured by the commander and Biel brought him to the
king. fol. 783. Heindensztein, co and Konstytucja namienia this
year fol. 375. In other places too, with no less heart, he
sacrificed his blood for the good of this country, forming a
lifelong friendship, Geneal said. Euphemia Wierzbicka, to Starowol.
in Monum. fol. 244. Euphemia Wierzejska, by whom he fathered
Konstanty and Dmitri in the infancy of the dead and four daughters.
Elżbieta Euphemia Mikołaj, Prince Radziwiłł the Orphan, named after
the Vilnius governor, a woman, she was a lady of great virtues, who
with her example renounced schismatic mistakes, attracting her
mother and the brother of the heir in Raków to it, as Sacchino
historian writes. Society. p. 5. lib. 9.num . 83. 1589. Generously
kind to the poor, to whom I do not. It was enough that she poured
out her fortune, she commanded with her last will that her body
should bring poverty to the grave, and the funeral expenses that
would replace the princely pump. on them Weby was divided. M.
Raderus in dedicated. Viridaru. Annual Society. 1596. Her tombstone
from the church of Niasviž Soc. Jesus signed out of Starowol. that
is what altare S. Crucis ad Ecclesiam SJ Nieswiesii says about
them, et monasterium S. Euphemiae munificentissime auxit, hospitals
S. Spiritus locupleti proventu dotavit, Coenobium Ordin. S.
Francisci Minerom ale Observantia, suis sumptibus erigi curavit,
multa in aras et pauperes liberalitate, unde Mater egenorum
vocabatur, in oratione assidua, omnibus dotibus ornatissima, nondum
expleto 27. aetatis anno obiit, relictis [pp. 358] Quinque filiis.
Anna Mikołaj Sapieha, Voivode of Witebski, Zofia Janow and Pac
Ciwun Wileński, married Aleksandra, Duke Czartoryski Jerzy, this
Aleksandra who contributed strength to the foundation of the Klewa
Church, I don't know if it wasn't Aleksandra herself, she was a
reunion after Mikołaj Radziwiłł, Duke of Duba, Dubogród, as Geneal
writes. Radziwill. around 1580. Spiritus locupleti proventu
dotavit, Coenobium Ordin. S. Francisci Minerom ale Observantia,
suis sumptibus erigi curavit, multa in aras et pauperes
liberalitate, unde Mater egenorum vocabatur, in oratione assidua,
omnibus dotibus ornatissima, nondum expleto 27. aetatis anno obiit,
relictis [pp. 358] Quinque filiis. Anna Mikołaj Sapieha, Voivode of
Witebski, Zofia Janow and Pac Ciwun Wileński, married Aleksandra,
Duke Czartoryski Jerzy, this Aleksandra who contributed strength to
the foundation of the Klewa Church, I don't know if it wasn't
Aleksandra herself, she was a reunion after Mikołaj Radziwiłł, Duke
of Duba, Dubogród, as Geneal writes. Radziwill. around 1580.
Spiritus locupleti proventu dotavit, Coenobium Ordin. S. Francisci
Minerom ale Observantia, suis sumptibus erigi curavit, multa in
aras et pauperes liberalitate, unde Mater egenorum vocabatur, in
oratione assidua, omnibus dotibus ornatissima, nondum expleto 27.
aetatis anno obiit, relictis [pp. 358] Quinque filiis. Anna Mikołaj
Sapieha, Voivode of Witebski, Zofia Janow and Pac Ciwun Wileński,
married Aleksandra, Duke Czartoryski Jerzy, this Aleksandra who
contributed strength to the foundation of the Klewa Church, I don't
know if it wasn't Aleksandra herself, she was a reunion after
Mikołaj Radziwiłł, Duke of Duba, Dubogród, as Geneal writes.
Radziwill. around 1580. multa in aras et pauperes liberalitate,
unde Mater egenorum vocabatur, in oratione assidua, omnibus dotibus
ornatissima, nondum expleto 27. aetatis anno obiit, relictis [pp.
358] Quinque filiis. Anna Mikołaj Sapieha, Voivode of Witebski,
Zofia Janow and Pac Ciwun Wileński, married Aleksandra, Duke
Czartoryski Jerzy, this Aleksandra who contributed strength to the
foundation of the Klewa Church, I don't know if it wasn't
Aleksandra herself, she was a reunion after Mikołaj Radziwiłł, Duke
of Duba, Dubogród, as Geneal writes. Radziwill. around 1580. multa
in aras et pauperes liberalitate, unde Mater egenorum vocabatur, in
oratione assidua, omnibus dotibus ornatissima, nondum expleto 27.
aetatis anno obiit, relictis [pp. 358] Quinque filiis. Anna Mikołaj
Sapieha, Voivode of Witebski, Zofia Janow and Pac Ciwun Wileński,
married Aleksandra, Duke Czartoryski Jerzy, this Aleksandra who
contributed strength to the foundation of the Klewa Church, I don't
know if it wasn't Aleksandra herself, she was a reunion after
Mikołaj Radziwiłł, Duke of Duba, Dubogród, as Geneal writes.
Radziwill. around 1580. Aleksandra was married to Prince
Czartoryski, and that Aleksandra was a force that contributed to
the foundation of the Klewa church, I don't know if it wasn't
Aleksandra herself, she was a reunion with Mikołaj Radziwiłł, the
Prince of Dubinki and Birże, the Nowogrodzki voivode, as Geneal
writes. Radziwill. around 1580. Aleksandra was married to Prince
Czartoryski, and that Aleksandra was a force that contributed to
the foundation of the Klewa church, I don't know if it wasn't
Aleksandra herself, she was a reunion with Mikołaj Radziwiłł, the
Prince of Dubinki and Birże, the Nowogrodzki voivode, as Geneal
writes. Radziwill. around 1580.



Konstantyn, Kyiv Voivode, second son of Starost von
Szyski, that's the title of the genealogy, but I haven't read
anywhere about his chair: Kojałow writes about him. at MS. that
during King Augustus he armed and condemned two hundred hussars
against Moscow at his own expense. He was his own person in this
distress, which was abolished in 1567 by the commander of Serebny
Moscow in Czaśniki. Biel. fol. 622. Mentions him and Paproc. about
the coat of arms. where he says that he left Świerczownia behind
and left descendants from there. He took this Constantine from King
Augustus on the merits of Horynka, with no small virtue of his
recommendation.



Konstantyn, the Ruthenian voivode, son of
Konstanty, the Kiev voivode, the starost of Krzemieniec, breathed
Mars and not with another spirit, but with those in which almost
all the princes of this house lived, so as not to kiss for the
homeland and around for the sake of his wealth and life; He then
honored the Hetman with Zamojski against Michał hospodar Wołoski in
his cavalry group. Soon after, Dymitr ascended the Moscow throne
together with Jerzy Mniszch, the voivode of Sandomierz, and
imprisoned him, and after killing him; When Prince Constantine, the
enrager of the mass communes, fell upon him and took him by force,
he not only endured their onslaught, but laid down their bodies by
a thousand, having lost only nineteen of his own; and for two days
share and chase the night with an innumerable crowd, when at the
end the wooden building could not withstand the dense cannon fire,
glorious. Having made peace with his terms, he set out for his
homeland. Petricius lib. 2nd story. Moshov. Potoc. Century Vir.
fol. 103. After the descent of the Zbarazki princes, if there was
one blood in these two families, then all their property was drawn
to him. He renewed his marriage vows four times, the first time
with Anna Zahorowska, castellan of Bracławska, the second time with
Urszula Mniszchowska, voivode of Sandomierz, whose sister was Tsar
of Moscow with Dymitrem, the third time with Katarzyna
Korniaktowska of Białobosz, the rest widow of Aleksander
Chodkiewicz, Voivode [str. 359] Trogiki, but with both he lived
sterilis, for the fourth time with Helena Strusiowna, the Starosta
Halicka and Chmielnicka, the remaining widow of Valenty Kalinowski,
General Podolski. OK. Soot. pile. fol. 9y From Zahorowska came two
daughters, Marianna Jakub Sobieski, castellan of Kraków ale
sterilis, wife of Helena Stanisław Warszycki, castellan of Kraków,
and son Janusz, via the below. By others he also fathered two
daughters, Teofila Piotr Szyszkowski, castellan Wojnicki, and Anna
Jan Zamojski, castellan of Chełmski and the Crown Guard, married;
and two sons, Alexander the Starost of Cherkassy, ​​a great warrior
at a young age but childless. constant 1590. f. 588. approves the
purchase of this Alexander from Michał Bajbuzy on the Suła river
and Jerzy Kamionacki, the starost of Kamionacki, that of Eufrozyna
Eulalia, the countess of Tarnów, the castellan of Żarnów, who,
after his death, succeeded Radziejowski's crown Vice-Chancellor, He
left only one daughter barren with Konstancja Samuel Leszczyńska,
the oboźna of the crown. This Constantine was born in 1564. Died
1641. He lived 77. Annuae Societ. in 195. You write that from the
schism of Fr. Kasper Nahajus SJ reconciled him to the Roman
Catholic Church along with his sister I could not read
anywhere.



Janusz the Crown Prince, Starost of Krzemieniec,
son of Konstanty, Voivode of Ruthenia from Zahorowska, his young
years in the knightly craft at Szpinola, a once great Spanish
warrior in the Netherlands, where he polished on various occasions
not only with experience but also with cordial Bravery that he was
capable of the mace of the small crown was judged by Władysław IV.
The King of Poland he sent him in 1636 but on his death she found
him fitting his death. In Poland he defended himself first with his
bravery against the Ottoman tsar of Turkey at Khotyn, then against
Gustav, the king of Sweden in Prussia, against Moscow with the king
Władysław, against Abaza Basza, two flags and driving flags covered
by him were costs, stood where the enemy stood, in our camp, he
pressed hard, On foot Prince Janusz and his men fell for their
meal, not only holding back the onslaught of Lego and the dense
hailstones, but driving him out of the Camp. The great Polish
bachelor broke Basha with this bravery and Murtazy. Tatars also
leaked to Ukraine, and more than once he rebuked him, and that he
would always be ready to defend his homeland, he kept knightly men
at his court and a considerable computer for battle, on which every
year one hundred and twenty thousand [p. 360] were counted from his
treasury. From there, towards the home of love, he withdrew some of
his inheritance to consolidate peace. Władysław IV he elected him
to the Polish throne through his orator and competed with his name
as he achieved the desired effect with his name: the electoral
order of fol. 10. I swear pacta conventa. In the same election, if
heretics and schismatics, the clergy in Poland used to be granted
weak privileges, and they wanted to establish new ones, Prince
Janusz opposed it. In 1620 he was a member of the Crown Tribunal
for the Aryans, who were Catholic and justly condemned them. OO.
The Saint Bernards were once brought to Zbaraż, and the monastery
was generously completed and preserved. After being made Seym in
1634, he was made War Commissar on the Hetman's side. constant fol.
3. During his death, when God had brought him bread in secret, he
rose from his bed, and when he fell on the cross he received him
with great reverence, until at the end he also drank to him in
payment at the very right time, when he began to work more for both
Heaven and his country. Potoc. century virus. fol. 102. Twardov.
Virtue Awakens, Czartliński Image.



Dmitri Jerzy, the castellan. Krakowski, Grand
Hetman of the Crown, Białocerkiewski, Drahimski, Lubomski, Solecki,
Kamionacki staroste, elder son of Janusz the Crown Prince and
before that the First Guard of the Crown 1G58. then the voivode of
Belski in 1669 and the field hetman of the crown; then voivode of
Kraków 1678. died castellan of Kraków 1682. in Kraków with Ś. He
was buried by the Trinity: he entered into a marriage with Marianna
Zamojska, castellan of Czerniechów, who produced three daughters,
Salomea, a nun of S. Benedykt in Lviv with All SS. but then
transferred to Przemyśl, this monastery ruled the prince, where she
died holy; Zofia Wacław Leszczyński, the voivode of Podlasie,
remarried, died in 1681 of her 26th century; Eugenia Katarzyna
Koniecpolska, castellan of Krakowska, but sterilis, who in 16G9.
She hung her wedding crown with precious stones on the miraculous
painting of Our Lady in Częstochowa. Vestork. Analect. fol. 325.
There was also a son of the same Dymitr Janusz, but he left no
descendants. 2to voto 1671. He married Teofila, Princess Zasławska,
Voivode of Kraków, Władysław Dominik and Katarzyna Sobieska,
castellan [p. 361] Krakowska, a daughter who, being childless with
Dmitri, married Crown Marshal Józef Lubomirski after his death. He
was a lord from his youth, brought up for exploits on all occasions
under John Casimir, who then had much latitude. In the siege of
Zbarazek with Jeremi Michał, the prince of Wiśniowiecki, and
Konstantyn, his brother (Kochowski in Panegir. his uncle should be
Jeremi Michał: Janczyński should be MS. the cousins ​​called the
same Mars beginnings. Then showed he near Krzemieniec on the Tatar
necks how strong the princely saber was, also at Żwaniec and
Soczawa on the Cossacks where Chmielnicki the Younger died.To tell
you that after Jan Kazimierz fled from Poland to Sweden Storm ,
when the quartered army bowed to the fortune of Charles the King of
Sweden, and he also entered into the blunt alliance with the
Swedes, as Tulden lib. 5. in 1655, but soon broke it so much that
after the Reunited with Czarnecki when Charles of Ruthenia
returned, saluted him with an easy defeat, Tulden lib. 6. and then
and elsewhere rubbed his strength well.On the other hand, he fought
happily in 1660 when the war season in the N near Cudnow and
Słobodyszcz. for Janczarya near Chmielnik with his regiment, how
difficult it was for them, Zieleniewicz testifies, and Cudnowska's
distress. He struck and Hungary at Sachnan. For clubs and his
memorable victories with the Turks at Chocim and Żórawno,
descendants for centuries, in honor of this house, he will proclaim
the Polish world. Potoc. century virus. fol. 3. Kochowski, etc.
Vestork. in Annal. his generosity was written in fol. 326. but
wrongly called him the Voivode of Volyn. He did not regret his
fortune in soldier-folk, so he diligently watched the chivalry in
them. Vestork. in Annal. his generosity was written in fol. 326.
but wrongly called him the Voivode of Volyn. He did not regret his
fortune in soldier-folk, so he diligently watched the chivalry in
them. Vestork. in Annal. his generosity was written in fol. 326.
but mistakenly called him the Voivode of Volyn. He did not regret
his fortune in soldier-folk, so he diligently watched the chivalry
in them.



Konstantin, first voivode of Bracław, constitution.
1676. fol. 9. then Bełski, Gliniański, Osiecki, Staroste, second
son of Janusz the Crown, brother of Dymitrakasztelan Krakowski, and
all his victorious hardships, as well as the hardships he endured
for his fatherland, inseparable companion, for which he was
commissar The Treaty of Żorawiński in 1686. Mortality buried in
Lviv Cathedral will await the last day. He renewed his marriage
vows twice, the first time to Urzula Teresa nee Wielkie Kończyce
Mniszchowska, the Wołyńska governor, but there were no descendants
of this child; the second time with Anna Chodorowska,
lady-in-waiting from Lviv, daughter of Franciszek, Kazimierz Tarła,
starost of Goszczyński, and two sons, Janusz and Michał. [P
362]



Janusz Antoni, castellan of Kraków, staroste of
Krzemieniec, Parczewski, son of Konstanty, voivode of Bełski;
Incomparable humanity in him, Paska's generosity, bravery he showed
in Koniecpol and elsewhere, smoothness of pronunciation, up to the
first in this native country, made him the following chairmen:
First Lithuanian court marshal, Vilnius castellan from the 1703
parliament, commissioner for the revision of the crown treasury,
constitution. fol. 13th and Deputy of the Lithuanian Tax Court,
fol. 29. Kraków Voivode. Marshal of the Crown Tribunal in 1710. At
the Radom Commission in 1721. He founded our College in
Krzemieniec, in Lemberg, on the foundation and structure of the
Church and Monastery of the Fathers. Franciscan S. Anthony, who
contributed strength, no less, and generously to other divine
shrines. His book in 4to is in press, A Short, Latin and Sure Way
to Salvation, Good Thought, French to Polish translation at Poznań
1728.2do. Speech at the wedding of Rzewuski Podczaszego Koron. and
with Potocka in fol. Lublini 1731. He made a marriage contract with
Teofila Leszczyńska of Coat of Arms Wieniawa, Voivode of Podlasie,
widow of Konarzewski, who gave him only one daughter, Franciszka,
who was with Prince Radziwiłł, castellan of Trocki, Feldhetman of
Lithuania . Janusz ended this deadly life in Lemberg in 1741. He
was buried there in the cathedral.



Michał Serwacy, Voivode of Vilnius, Grand Hetman of
Lithuania, second son of Konstanty. the Voivode Bełskie. The Grand
Duchy of Lithuania, during an ancient storm, the Confederation in
1700, elected him Marshal, or rather defender of its rights and
freedoms: in 1703 Hetman of the then Lithuanian field, Marshal of
the Chamber of Deputies at the Lublin Sejm, Then he took the great
Lithuanian mace, with whom he, heroically beating Moscow more than
once, was captured by them, missed a certain time there with
longing, which he could not, as he wished well from this one. home
to work. Came out, not without the Reverend 's more peculiar help .
Father Bobola Jędrzej Soc. Jesus the Martyr took a great Lithuanian
seal while the maces passed into other hands in his absence: during
his tenure as chancellor he twice stood before the Lithuanian main
tribunal, once in 1721, the second time in 1732, also after the
death of the two hetmans, when Augustus III. The King on the
Vilnius Provincial Chair and with a large mace. elevated. He
renewed his marriage vows three times, the first time with
Katarzyna. Princess Dulska, the Marshal of Lithuania, from whom two
daughters remained, Anna Ogiński, the Trakai Voivode, Elżbieta
Michał [p. 363] married to the Zamojski voivode of Smolensk; the
second time with Magdalena, Princess Czartoryska, the Lithuanian
flag-bearer, the childless, the third time with the Duchess
Radziwiłł, the Lithuanian Chancellor, the widow of the Flemish
Jakub Henryk, the Lithuanian horse, Field Marshal of Saxony. His
books are in print: 1mo. Meditations on various texts from the
Scriptures for each day of the year, Br. Paweł Segnere, SJ,
translated into Polish, in Warsaw 1728. in 4to. 2 tons Quinque
Psalmi in detentione Głuchoviensi compositi, or Five Psalms in
verse, in Częstochov. in 4to 1711. 3tio. history of God's
people.
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